

**Much Wenlock Bowling Club**  
**Committee meeting**  
**29<sup>th</sup> June 2017 at MWBC Clubhouse**  
**MINUTES**

**Present:** P Gylward (PG) Mrs V Hodgetts (VH) Mrs B Moore (BM) B Davies (BD)  
R Mumford(RM) Mrs E Mumford (EM) M Theobalds (MT)

**1. Apologies:** R Kinson W Jarvis A Harris D Davies  
A Swales D Turner R Perry

**Action**

**2. Chairman PG welcomed Committee members**

**3. Minutes** of the meeting held on 18<sup>th</sup> May 2017 were approved as a true record.

• **Matters arising from the minutes**

1. A date has to be arranged for the Wheatlands Care Home to bring residents up to green to watch the bowling. DT
2. Consent will be required from the Gaskell Management Committee to bring a minibus up to the green, DT

**4. Secretary's report:**

- DT had submitted a report which included an appeal for helpers on the Bain family day on 27<sup>th</sup> August

**5. Treasurer's report:**

- MT presented a report detailing the current funds

**6. League report**

- Highley League Division (1): VH reported we are now second from the bottom
- Mid-Shropshire League Division (5): EM reported we are now 7<sup>th</sup> in league
- Mid-Shropshire League Division (3): RM reported we are in seventh place, with 2 byes.
- Senior Citizens Division (2): DD reported we are 2<sup>nd</sup> in Division 2

**10. Update on meeting with Gaskell Management Committee**

- Members of the Committee met representatives of the Gaskell Management Committee on 21<sup>st</sup> June. The following were raised: DT
    - Ramp for disabled access - ask Barry for quote to pass onto board DT
    - Water to ask board to get Severn Trent to fit meter as no come back on club DT
    - Canopies from school - nice offer but having looked closer at them not suitable for green.
    - Write letter to Gaskell Management Committee to ask that the two conifer trees be cut down due to damage of green also restricting growth of oak tree by them. DT
- Further, to look at oak tree on right hand side of club house due to splitting of branches which, in time, could split the tree causing it to be felled.

**11. Maintenance etc.**

- The water heater is still not working, John Heath to check VH
- Benches - paint/sand paper/brushes to be purchased and placed in clubhouse for members to use. VH

**12. Life membership**

- Ongoing DT

**13. Cup proposal – trophy report**

- MT reported that a shield had been purchased. The format for a handicap competition has to be decided

**14. Fund raising**

- VH and RM suggested a skittles night combined with the presentation evening at Wenlock Pottery. VH to sort out date in early October.
- Rena Wildblood is doing a quiz

**15. Date of next meeting**

- 20<sup>th</sup> July 6pm at MWBC Clubhouse

DT

**16. Any other urgent business**

- Letter of appreciation to be sent to Atcham Malthouse Bowling Club in appreciation of their friendly afternoon.

DT

Meeting closed at 7:15pm